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20 July 2023 
 
 
LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV 
Regional Executive Director 
Department of Environment and Natural Resources - MIMAROPA 
Ermita, Manila 
 
Dear RD Claudio: 
 
This refers to the termination of the Oil Spill Response Operations in Oriental Mindoro in relation to the MT 
Princess Empress incident. On the final assessment conducted on 13 July 2023, which was attended by 
technical experts and representatives from the national agencies and local government units, results showed 
that the oil spill situation in the province has improved and that the sheens observed during the assessment 
can weather naturally, and that these sheens will not reach the shoreline. It is also on this day that the body 
has recommended the termination of oil spill response operations, so efforts will now be focused on 
rehabilitation. 
  
In this regard, may we respectfully invite you to attend the demobilization ceremony on 26 July 2023, at 2:00 
PM, at the Oriental Mindoro Heritage Museum, Brgy. Ibaba East, Calapan City, Oriental Mindoro. Likewise, 
may we request a message during the ceremony. 
  
Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this communication, please reach us through email at 
opswarningdivpdrrmo@gmail.com or call/text Ms. Mannylyn A. Guevarra, Local DRRM Officer I, at mobile 
number (0917) 115 8744. 
 
Thank you very much. Best regards. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
VINSCENT B. GAHOL 
PGDH-PDRRMO 
 
 
 
Noted by: 
 
 
 
GOVERNOR HUMERLITO A. DOLOR, MPA, Ph.D. 
Chairman, PDRRMC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


